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I am writing to you regarding the Senate Standing Committee on Rural and Regional Affairs and 
Transport's (the Committee) inquiry report recommendations regarding regulatory approaches 
to ensure the safety of pet food. 

The Australian Competition and Consumer Commission (ACCC) recognises that unsafe pet 
food has recently led to adverse events for numerous pets. The ACCC acknowledges consumer 
interest in the welfare of their pets, however, the ACCC does not have a role in the regulation of 
pet food. 

There appears to be an assumption in the Committee inquiry report that the ACL provides a 
mechanism for voluntary recalls, compulsory recalls, mandatory standards, offences and 
penalties for pet food products that are unsafe. This is not correct. 

The consumer product safety regime within the ACL is intended to consider the safety of 
people, not animals (including pets). The ACCC is not the appropriate body to receive consumer 
reports about pet food safety or to assist in improving the Pet Food Adverse Event System of 
Tracking (PetFAST) system. The ACCC does not have the required technical knowledge and 
expertise in the regulation of animal related products to take on a role in pet food safety 
regulation and data collection. 

Role of the ACCC and the ACL 

The ACCC is a whole of economy regulator that promotes competition and fair trading in 
markets to benefit consumers, businesses and the Australian community. One of the ACCC's 
key roles is to seek to ensure that consumers can confidently participate in markets. Through 
the administratipn of the ACL, the ACCC aims to prevent misleading behaviour and 
unconscionable dealings, and to minimise the risk posed by unsafe consumer goods. 

Our product safety responsibilities involve identifying, prioritising and addressing risks to 
persons arising from unsafe consumer goods. We do this by administering the consumer 
product safety provisions of the ACL, which include powers to issue compulsory recalls, product 
bans, mandatory standards and safety warning notices. It is not within the jurisdiction of the 
ACCC to regulate the safety of food products intended for human or pet consumption. 










